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HOLY ISLAND PARISH COUNCIL
Windsor Cottage, 3 Lewin’s Lane, Holy Island, Berwick-upon-Tweed, Northumberland TD15 2SB
Clerk: John A Bevan   Tel: (01289) 389359   Email: holyipc@btinternet.com
Holy Island Parish Council Meeting (postponed) March 23rd 2020

The following notes are a summary of the council’s position on the items listed which would have been discussed in public at the postponed meeting and represent the views of the majority of the councillors.

Approval of the December Meeting minutes will be sought at the next Parish Council Meeting.

The following items are still in discussion with NCC and while the Clerk will remain in contact with NCC it is unlikely there will be any significant progress in the next few months due to the Coronavirus crisis:

20 MPH speed limit. The clerk will circulate the notes sent to him by Richard McKenzie detailing the information he would have given us at the meeting which we had to cancel. Councillors can then decide which option is favoured.

Car Park Exit and Entrance. Ongoing.
Public Toilets. Refurbishment promised before the season. Events may prevent this.

Other items arising:


Feeding seagull notices. These should still be produced and distributed.



Dog fouling. Notices were distributed at the start of the year. They can be produced



again and distributed in April as planned or later in the year if visitor numbers justify 



it.



Pool Table. Clerk will still obtain a plaque to go, as agreed with the Hall Trustees, on



the wall near the table.



HIP. Progress was being made on the various points being discussed; car parking in

particular but with no meetings likely in the next few months these are currently on hold.

Planning:



Refrigeration units at the Harbour.  NCC granted permission.



Seaview House: Revised application received and currently under consideration



by Councillors.



Town View: While not objecting the Council did raise some questions and requested



that the application be considered by the full Planning Committee not just by 



Planning Officers.

Finance:

Since the December Meeting NCC has paid a total of £8041.11 as current and outstanding contributions from the Chare Ends Car Park. There was also a VAT refund of £978.14 and a refund of £189.00 from Home Leisure for the faulty Pool Table cover.

The Clerk sent a letter signed by two signatories to Barclays asking them to 



close the Business Premium Account and this was done on March 9th. 

On March 17th the Council Bank balance stood at £17904.25

 Holy Island Support Group.



On March 16th the Holy Island Support Group was established with the aim of 



looking after the interests of vulnerable members of our community during the 



Coronavirus crisis. The Group will remain flexible in the help it offers but one major 



part is establishing a Reserve Food and Toiletries Store which can be accessed by 



those in isolation and without other means of obtaining supplies. Councillors 



unanimously agreed by email that it was appropriate for Council Funds to be used to



finance this. It was envisaged that not more than £2000 to £2500 would be required 



and the Council would ultimately be refunded as the stock was sold. The sales to be 



at the Councils cost price. The operation to be not for profit.

Coronavirus.

Councillors are not qualified to give any medical advice. Anyone requesting it should be referred to the Government Website which is updated daily. 

Future Meetings:



Physical meetings will not be considered until Government advice states that it



is safe to do so. 


